
1. The checkboxes that were labeled ORARE and ORARJ on the input screen 
are now labeled “Reject” and “Reject No Merit”. 
2. When viewing the Labor Tab and no changes have been made, there will 
no longer be a warning that appears with regard to saving your changes. 
3. The Equipment Usage report will once again be available to Caltrans 
users.  Contractors have always had the ability to access this report. 


